


April __, 2016


Board of Trustees (?)
AAATA 
ADDRESS

Dear Board Members,

I hope this letter finds you well. We are the Co-Chairs of the Partners In Access Committee of the Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues. The purpose of the Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues is to promote equal opportunities for individuals with disabilities, strive to enable full participation in all aspects of community life for persons with disabilities, and provide disability-related technical assistance, information, referral and advocacy to City Council personnel, community, individuals, and groups. We directly advise City Council on making Ann Arbor a more inclusive and accessible city for our residents and visitors. As part of our duties, we receive concerns and requests from the community for attention to potential accessibility issues, and then we review them for further steps as needed. The Partners in Access committee would like to assist AAATA with an issue that has come to our attention several times in the past few years.

We have been informed by citizens and other sources that some drivers are not utilizing best practices while serving people with disabilities. The Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues would like to offer our assistance in helping AAATA obtain sensitivity training for its drivers to avoid any drivers’ continued lack of awareness about the needs of riders with disabilities. We would be happy to assist in any way possible.
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In addition, we recommend the below questions be placed on the ADA/Disability Services  page of the AAATA website with a link to the “Contact Us” page to promote further improvement of AAATA’s services:

· Have you experienced sensitivity issues with AAATA?
· Are there any improvements regarding sensitivity and accessibility that could be made to the transit system? If so, what are they?

Please discuss this at your next board meeting on May 19. We look forward to receiving a response from you detailing AAATA’s next steps to address this important issue by sending an email to Heather Koch, our liaison in the City Office, at hkoch@a2gov.org. Thank you for your consideration and time.

Sincerely,
Alison Stroud & West Resendes, Co-Chairs
Ann Arbor Commission on Disability Issues, Partners in Access Committee
